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Tim Hemsley 1964 - 2013 

  

As Jim Morley reported for Y&Y, Tim was a very 
popular sailing personality known way beyond 
Frensham. He sailed and competed in many different 
dinghy classes as well as being a crew man in offshore 
events. Tim was well known in GP14 dinghies and 
lately had been racing a Phantom.  

Maybe his greatest moment was in 2010 when he was 
one of a crew of three Frensham members in the 
Folkboat Nordic Bear and won the Gold Roman Bowl 
for the Round the Island Race. 

Tim "the pie man" was an inspiration to young sailors in 
his home club and he was also very keen to encourage 
Sailability participation in FPSC events. Always 
cheerful, his presence lit up the clubhouse and dinghy 
park. The world of sailing has lost one of its great 
characters and he will be sorely missed by all of us. 

Share your happy memories of Tim at 
www.facebook.com/groups/PiemanTim/  

 

Tim on his way to a solo victory in the 2010 10 Hour race 

A Message from the Chairman 
Kate Richardson, FPS Chairman 
With a cold north wind, temperatures of 2 degrees 
and more snow forecast, sailing on the pond seems a 
distant memory. However, many of our loyal 
volunteers have been working hard preparing for the 
new season. 

 

The winter maintenance crew have been at the pond 
each week repairing the FPS and FPSC boats.  A 
huge thank you to Lindsay Burns who has been 
working away in the Pavilion repairing the Access 
2.3s and to all those involved in the various 
committees for their huge efforts over the winter.     

Good luck to all those volunteers participating in the 
assistant instructor courses in February. These 

 

It is with great sadness 
that we have to report 
the sudden and very 
untimely death of 
former FPSC Sailing 
Secretary Tim Hemsley. 
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courses support our sailor buddies and help to improve 
the experience for our sailor members on the water. 
Let’s hope the weather is kind and the pond remains 
unfrozen. Thanks to Lindsay for the seasonal photos!    

 

Unfortunately we missed the opportunity to get together 
at the Annual Supper Dance in January due to the 
weather. However, thanks to the efforts of Lois 
Hudson, Peter Galliford and Brian Grimwood, we have 
still managed to cover our costs and raise significant 
funds as Brian explains below, well done everybody! I 
look forward to seeing you all at the Pond on 4th April 
and the Fitting Out Supper on 5th April. 

Fundraising News  
Brian Grimwood, FPS Trustee responsible for fundraising 
The main news to report is the unfortunate cancellation 
of the Annual Sailability supper-dance due to be held 
on what turned out to be the snowiest day in January.  
It’s the first time in 9 years of holding the event at that 
time of year that we have had to cancel because of the 
weather. We picked the wrong weekend this year!! 

At first sight it appeared that, not only had we missed 
out on a very enjoyable social occasion, we had also 
had to cancel an event which makes a significant 
contribution to our annual operating costs. However, in 
the event, all was not lost. Our sustained costs were 
relatively small, thanks to the generosity of suppliers. 
Some ticket holders also very kindly donated their 
ticket money.  

However, the biggest wheeze was to have an ‘on-line’ 
auction of the items which we would have auctioned 
live on the night. With Gift Aid recovery, the auction 
raised nearly £1300. Our sincere thanks to the donors 
of the auction items and of course to the successful 
bidders.  

A date for your diaries – the 10th (and last) Crondall 
Village Hall Supper dance has been booked for 
Saturday 18 January 2014.  

In the last Newsletter we reported that two new boats 

would be added to the Sailability fleet this year – an 
Access 2.3 and an Access 303W funded by very 
generous donations from the Wisley Foundation and 
Farnham Weyside Rotary respectively. Both will be 
with us for the start of the sailing season in April.   

Our Youth sailors were invited to suggest names for 
the 2.3, which were then submitted to the Wisley 
Foundation.  They selected ‘Cloud Nine’, submitted 
by Lara Sturgis – well done Lara! .The new Access 
303W will, very appropriately, be named ‘Weysider’ 

Stop Press: A late entry to our post Full-House 
supper dance on-line auction: you have the 
opportunity to be one of the first to drive, at Jaguar’s 
testing track in Gaydon, Warwickshire, the brand new 
Jaguar F Type two-seater sports car, the long 
awaited successor to the iconic E Type.   

 

Following the unveiling of the F Type concept car at 
the Paris Motor Show last year, the official launch will 
be in April this year.  So this Half-Day fantastic 
experience is something not to be missed.  The offer, 
which is for two people, includes refreshments etc. 
and will be in May or June this year (dates to be 
confirmed). 

You can bid for this by e-mail to me by clicking on 
brianmag@btinternet.com. The bids will then posted, 
anonymously, as they are received, on the Frensham 
Pond Sailability web-site Fundraising page 
http://www.sailfrensham.org.uk/index.php/sailability/f
undraising, showing the bid value and the date and 
time of despatch by you of the bid. This will hopefully 
generate a bit of excitement and you can monitor the 
progress of your bid and re-submit if you have been 
out-bid!!   Please note there is a reserve price of 
£250. The closing time and date for bids will be mid-
day Thursday 28 February 2013. 

Our sincere thanks to HA Fox Jaguar Guildford and 
Jaguar Cars for their very generous support for 
Frensham Pond Sailability. 
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New FPSC & FPS Website 
We now have a new look website thanks to a huge 
amount of work by Neil Hardie, Keith Videlo, Ian 
Cherrill, Wendy Neal-Smith and especially web master, 
Iain Soars, who has shouldered the lion’s part of the 
work. The FPS link is as before but may not work yet 
so use this one: www.sailfrensham.org.uk 

Free Membership Award 2013 
Mark Greenwood, FPS Membership Secretary 
You might recall that a year’s free membership was 
offered as an incentive to those who submitted their 
2013 subscriptions before the end of November. 
Following the draw by Kate the winner this year is 
Audrey Shilling. Our congratulations to Audrey!  

Thursday Sailing Sessions 
 Kate Richardson, FPS Chairman 
 Richard Smallwood, FPS Sailing Captain 
FPS is keen to encourage all our sailors to develop 
their sailing ability to their own potential and to have fun 
whether they are sailing in the morning or afternoon on 
a Thursday.  However, at the end of the 2012 season 
the Sailability committees considered the issues 
concerning high demand for boats, especially during 
school term time when school groups have to be 
accommodated, and also the arrangements for 
allocation of boats for Thursday afternoon race training. 

 

This resulted in an “Operating Protocol and Priorities 
for Thursdays” document which was agreed by both 
the Sailing and Management Committees.  The key 
points are as follows: 

Thursday morning AND afternoon sailing 
One of the primary purposes of setting up the afternoon 
session was to relieve pressure for club boats in the 
morning by providing a dedicated race training 
environment.  This is for sailors who can demonstrate 
to the Training Officer or a suitably qualified helper that 
they: 
¶ are able to control a boat satisfactorily in most of 

the conditions we sail in  

¶ have at least a rudimentary knowledge of the basic 
rules  

¶ have a working knowledge of the buoys on the 
pond 

¶ have a watch (for race start count downs) 

¶ have something to write the race course on  

¶ also attend the morning race coaching talks 
arranged by the Access Class Captain. 

Sailors who meet these qualifying criteria and book 
Access boats for the afternoon via the Access Class 
Captain are not expected to sail in the morning 
unless there is spare boat capacity.  However, those 
afternoon sailors new to racing and trying to improve 
their skills will be allowed to sail, although they may 
experience delays in morning boat allocation or 
reduced time on the water, bearing in mind that they 
should attend the morning talk as it is organised to 
complement the afternoon session and facilitate their 
development. 
2.4 sailing – Club and private boats 
¶ Because of the potential time taken to rig and 

difficulty in finding a convenient launching 
opportunity, 2.4 usage will normally be restricted 
until the peak Access, Laser Stratos and 
Wayfarer jetty and hoist demand has been met. 

¶ To encourage sailor usage of 2.4 club boats and 
helper familiarity with rigging of 2.4s, and subject 
to helper availability and weather conditions, a 
Club 2.4 should be put on the water after peak 
Access and Wayfarer/Stratos demand has been 
met. This can then be used by sailors (and 
helpers) who have become competent in Access 
dinghies and wish to try a 2.4. 

It is hoped that all sailor and helper members will 
understand that this protocol has been introduced to 
enable a fair allocation of sailing time in club boats to 
all sailors. Please note that there are often spare 
Access 2.3 dinghies available on Thursday 
afternoons for any members who have reached a 
satisfactory standard of sailing to have a go at racing.   

If you would like to know more about racing and 
getting involved please speak to Peter Etherton, 
Access Class Captain or Richard Smallwood, Sailing 
Captain. 

Life For Brian! 
Editor’s Note: This is an edited version of the 
Citation by Chris Ellis at the recent FPSC AGM: 

Our Club Rules explain that Honorary Life 
Membership is for long standing members of the club 
and their partner, who have given outstanding 
service to the Club. Having been closely involved 
with Brian over many years I was delighted to be 
asked to produce a Citation in support of his election 
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as Honorary Life Member. 

Most of you will know Brian as ‘Mr Sailability’, however 
he was involved in other activities in the Club prior to 
then, first of all some background - Brian joined 
Frensham in 1992, and became a regular Enterprise 
sailor, until he started sailing a 2.4 on getting involved 
with Sailability, which he still does to this day. 

 

His step into helping out at Frensham was in 1995 
when he became a GC member, then Vice 
Commodore from 1998 to 1999, before becoming 
Commodore from 1999 to 2001. It was during this 
period that I realised what a wonderful ‘resource’ we 
had! He remained a GC member until 2010. 

We will only move forward as a Club if we have a vision 
and a leader to take things forward, and Brian is a 
leader. Brian already had project management skills as 
a result of his work. He has high expectations of others, 
and knew how to carry his team of many with him, if 
they can keep up! His many other skills that have 
helped Frensham include - planning and organising, 
monitoring, motivation, keeping on track and 
administration.  

It was during his time as a Flag Officer that he project 
managed two projects, the Club refurbishment update, 
linked to the Sailability investment of £254,000. As you 
may recall this not only involved wheel chair access; 
but new safety boat and hut, club workshop, new 
kitchen etc.  

Brian has been the driving force behind implementing 
the Sailability Vision, to create a sailing experience at 
all levels at Frensham, for those with disabilities. What 
we now have at Frensham after ten years of Brian's 
leadership is a Sailability operation second to none in 
the country – in fact a National facility.  

Sailability was a build on the sailing provided by 
Farnham & District Sports Association for the Disabled 
(FDSAD) led by Ted and June Bonner.  

An organisation like Sailability needs a great deal of 
fundraising if it is to provide sailing opportunities for 

people with disabilities at a reasonable cost.  Brian is 
a fundraiser supremo without equal, raising a quarter 
of a million pounds to get the Sailability project under 
way in 2001, and has now raised with his team nearly 
£600,000 in total; £36,000 raised in the last 
accounting period.  

The continuous fundraising effort enables Sailability 
to purchase and maintain an excellent fleet of 25 plus 
boats and equipment suitable for the use of sailors 
with a wide range of disabilities and long term 
illnesses. The additional facility of the Pavilion was 
also a direct result of his boundless commitment, 
persuasion, energy and enthusiasm.  

 

Organisations which have benefited enormously over 
the years from Brian’s enthusiasm and commitment 
include Abbey School, Ridgeway School, Stepping 
Stones School, Treloar College, William Cobbett 
School, Disability Challengers, Hydon Hill Cheshire 
Home, Sportability and Woodlarks Summer Camp & 
Home. 

Brian is not retiring; he is still a Trustee of FPS with 
responsibility for fundraising, the FPS Helper 
Coordinator and Child & Vulnerable Adult Protection 
Coordinator. All of this is in addition to being one of 
the core helpers on both Thursdays and 
Saturdays.      

His wife, Margaret, has been a constant support in 
Brian’s ‘retirement’ years during which time he has 
devoted so much of his time to many aspects of the 
club.  Even falling off a ladder and taking a nasty 
blow to his head did not bring him to his senses or 
make him slow down, such has been his 
commitment.  

Another of his fine qualities is his terrific sense of 
humour and I’m sure some of you will recall, if he’s 
having a ‘grumpy day’ and he does, he says he’s 
having a ‘Victor Meldrew’ moment! Brian’s sustained 
commitment to Frensham his contribution and his 
enthusiasm is why we are here tonight. He is a 
remarkable man and is very deserving of Life 
Membership of Frensham Pond Sailing Club. 
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Tony Goodall Stands Down 
Peter Gregory, FPS Sailor & 2.4mR Class Captain 
As many of you are aware Tony Goodall has been the 
2.4mR Class Captain. At the end of the 2012 Summer 
Season he decided that it was time for him to stand 
down after being Class Captain for nine years. To show 
our appreciation for all the hard work he has done for 
2.4mRs at Frensham over the years a collection was 
held among past and present 2.4mR Frensham sailors, 
together with some friends from further afield who have 
known Tony for many years.  

After our weekly Saturday afternoon racing on the 8th 
December a presentation was made to Tony. Jim 
Morley kindly presented Tony with the first of his gifts. 
In doing so he expressed very well everyone's thoughts 
about all the work Tony has done for the 2.4mR class 
at Frensham. 

 

Tony was presented with a 2.4mR mug for his tea, a 
crystal tankard for his cider, a crystal tumbler and a 
decanter for his liqueurs. The crystal items were 
engraved with an image of a 2.4mR. 

To find a successor for Tony a shortlist was compiled. 
The shortlist was very short - me! Tony has very kindly 
given me a lot of help as I try to continue the good work 
he has done over the years. One innovation for the 
new Sailability season that I am particularly interested 
in is the aim of getting more Sailability sailors in a 
2.4mR. Perhaps the next Paralympic 2.4mR gold 
medalist to replace Helena Lucas will come from FPS? 

We are lucky to have both World Championships for 
2.4mR sailors within reach in 2013. The IFDS Disabled 
Sailing World Championship is at Kinsale, County 
Cork, Ireland between 22nd and 30th August. Then at 
Poole from 8th to 14th September is the World 
Championship and this is an open event. Having both 
championships near us is an opportunity not to be 
missed for those who can take it. 

Aiming For Rio 2016 
John Brooker, FPS Sailor & British Sailing Team Member 
I’m John. Currently 18, I love sailing and am working 
hard to fulfill my dream of winning a gold medal in 
Rio 2016. I am currently a member of the British 
Sailing Team and have competed in national and 
international sailing events. Alongside my sport, I am 
in full time education and currently studying for my A-
Levels with the hope of progressing to university next 
year. 

I started sailing aged 7 after going on an Optimist 
course and then progressed into a two-man boat 
called a Cadet, which I sailed for about 3 years. After 
crewing in a Cadet I felt I was ready to sail and race 
by myself. I decided to sail a Laser 4.7. I came out of 
my first 4.7 group training session very wet having 
capsized countless times, once onto the coach boat!  

The main thing though, was that I loved it, sure 4.7s 
were a bit tippier than Cadets, but the speed and 
exhilaration I got from it made it well worth 
continuing. The 4.7 group was great to be part of, it 
was small and friendly, and I couldn’t have asked for 
a better introduction to racing.  

 

As well as racing I also enjoy instructing and became 
a Dinghy Instructor in 2011. Since then I have taught 
on four week long courses, all of which have been 
extremely rewarding. 

In 2011 I decided that I wanted to get involved with 
Paralympic sailing and was told 2.4mR Paralympic 
coach Matt Grier was the man to talk to. After talking 
with him, we agreed that I would get some practice in 
a 2.4mR, which was generously leant to me by 
Frensham Pond Sailability (FPS). 

FPS was very helpful in showing me the ropes 
(literally) and entrusted me with a 2.4mR. My first 
event was a national ranker down in Weymouth in 
autumn. It was wet and extremely windy (getting 
towards un-sailable), a perfect start to 2.4mR racing 
don’t you think? What could possibly go wrong? 

Tony surveys 
his fine 

collection of 
gifts from the 

2.4 sailors 
 

(It looks like the 
cider was going 
down well too!) 
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for their invaluable help and support. With more hard 
work and hours on the water I will endeavour to take 
gold at Rio. Bring it on!  

Stop Press: Support For FPS From 
Cranleigh Prep School 
The Form 6 pupils and the staff of Cranleigh 
Preparatory school continue to find interesting and 
fun ways to support Frensham Pond Sailability. We 
are lucky to be their named Charity for this year – 
thanks guys! 

Before Christmas the pupils raised £328 from a stall 
at their Christmas fair for Frensham Pond Sailability.  
This term one of their teachers Dudley Manning is 
planning on running a total of 495 miles in three 
separate events for FPS! (He is very fit and a little 
mad.)  Dudley competes regularly in long distance 
runs but the Grand Union Canal Run and the 
Thames Ring will be new Challenges! Please help 
drum up some support and spread the word – all the 
money raised will benefit FPS sailing. 

www.justgiving.com/Dudley-Manning1 
 
* The White Cliff - 2nd March http://ultra-
trails.com/portfolio/white-cliffs-ultra-trails/  Lympne -Kent 
100 mile approx 24 hrs 
*    Grand Union Canal Run - 25th 
May  http://www.gucr.co.uk/ Birmingham - London 145 
miles approx 30 hrs 
*  THE THAMES RING 250 -3RD JULY HTTP://WWW.TRA-
UK.ORG/THAMES-RING STREATLEY, BERKSHIRE 250 MILES 

APPROX 80 HRS. 

C A L E N D A R  O F  E V E N T S  
F E B R U A R Y  –  M A Y  

FEBRUARY: 
26TH – TIM HEMSLEY’S FUNERAL, RECEPTION & RACE 
MARCH: 
1ST-3RD - RYA DINGHY SHOW, ALEXANDRA PALACE 
21ST – BOAT FITTING OUT, HELPER TRAINING, LUNCH 
24TH – FPSC SUPER PRIX 
APRIL: 
4TH – SAILAIBILITY SEASON STARTS �-  
5TH - FITTING OUT SUPPER �-   
10TH – WHITEFRIARS TT (1ST SOUTHERN EVENT) 
13TH – NO SAILABILITY (CADET OPEN) 
18TH – START OF SCHOOL SAILING (ABBEY SCHOOL) 

29TH – WEALDEN TT (2ND SOUTHERN EVENT) 

MAY: 
7TH-12TH  - ACCESS EUROPEANS, ARBON, SWITZERLAND 
11TH-12TH – 2.4MR OPEN FRENSHAM 
18TH – NO SAILABILITY (FPSC WORKING PARTY DAY) 
22ND  - WOODLARKS (NASCH) 
          -  CARSINGTON TT (1ST NORTHERN EVENT) 

 

I persevered and attended more national rankers 
throughout the year, having the privilege to sail against 
some very talented opposition, including Megan 
Pascoe, and Helena Lucas who would go on to win a 
Paralympic Gold Medal later that year. My first ‘big’ 
event was in May just after my exams. Sail For Gold 
was the biggest event before the Games, with sailors 
attending including Nick Dempsey, Hannah Mills, Iain 
Percy, Hannah Stodel, Giles Scott, Ben Ainslie, and… 
ME! This was a bit surreal but it was great to be there. I 
had a great three days of sailing, racing against many 
international competitors including Heiko Kroger and 
Damien Seguin.  

On the third day of competition after a long days sailing 
I had a terrible landing which damaged the boat to the 
extent that I had to pull out of the competition. This was 
unfortunate but astonishingly I didn’t finish the five-day 
event last, having only sailed three days! 

 

In the summer of 2012 I improved my sailing after a 
change of boat, jib and some useful advice from some 
very experienced 2.4mR sailors. After which I was able 
to come 8th in the 2.4mR inland national championship. 
The summer of the games certainly achieved in 
inspiring a generation. I witnessed Ben Ainslie’s 
legendary Gold, making him the greatest ever Olympic 
sailor. Next autumn I was awarded a place in the 
Paralympic Transitional Squad, which has helped my 
sailing enormously with many training camps 
throughout the year.  

In the future I hope to progress into the 2.4mr Olympic 
Development Squad and either get into the 
Performance Squad and achieve selection for 2016, or 
form a three-man team in another boat called the 
Sonar. I would like to thank Frensham Pond Sailability 

I started the first race to 
find the boat was rapidly 
filling up with water, but 
it wasn’t getting pumped 
out as the pump had 
broken! My boat started 
to sink! Luckily I was 
rescued, but if that’s not 
what they call throwing 
you in the deep end I 
don’t know what is! 

Also at the medal 
ceremony I met 
the greatest 
Olympic sailor 
ever, Ben Ainslie, 
which made the 
event a great 
experience. 


